
MURFREESBORO PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION AGENDA 
                WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 1, 2023                                      12:00 NOON 
 
 
Call to Order 
 
Prayer and Pledge 
 
**Introduction of New MPRC Members: Charlie Montgomery and Kent Syler** 
 
Consider for Approval the Minutes of the December 7, 2022, Murfreesboro Parks and 
Recreation Commission meeting. 
 
 
New Business 
 

I. Two Certificates of Appreciation 
 

II. Six-Month Financial Report for FY23 
 

III. Junior Docent Program for Cannonsburgh 
 

IV. New Ballfield Rental Fees 
 

V. MPRD Programs/Events 
 

 
Other Business 
 
 
 



MURFREESBORO PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION MINUTES 
            WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 7, 2022                       12:00 NOON 
 
 
MPRC Members Present: Mr. Eddie Miller, Chair 
    Dr. Gloria Bonner, Mr. Leroy Cunningham, Dr. Trey Duke, 
    Mr. Bill Shacklett, Mr. Ricky Turner, Mr. Shawn Wright, 
    and Mr. Don Turner 
 
MPRC Member(s) Absent: Mr. Tim Roediger, Vice Chair 
 
MPRD Staff Present: Mr. Nate Williams, Director 
    Ms. Rachel Singer, Assistant Director 
    Mr. Bart Fite, Mr. Jacob Fogel, Ms. Brittany Garrett,  
    Ms. Susan Hicks, Ms. Kristin Hopkins, Ms. Mitzi Hughes,  
    Dr. Gernell Jenkins, Mr. Michael McCafferty, 
    Mr. Mark Owens, Mr. Shane Phillips (for presentation), 
    Ms. Melinda Tate 
 
Others Present:  Mayor Shane McFarland (for presentation) 
    Ms. Angela Jackson, Exec. Director of Community Services  
    Ms. Katie Driver, City Staff Attorney 
 
 
After the meeting was called to order, Dr. Gloria Bonner led the commission in a prayer 
and in the Pledge of Allegiance.  Next, the minutes of the November 2, 2022, 
Murfreesboro Parks and Recreation Commission meeting were presented for approval.  
Mr. Bill Shacklett made a motion to approve the minutes as read.  Mr. Shawn Wright 
seconded.  Motion passed by unanimous vote. 
 
Mr. Eddie Miller presented a plaque of appreciation to Mr. Ricky Turner who has served 
on the MPRC for 11 years.  Mr. Miller said that Mr. Turner would be missed.  Mr. Nate 
Williams announced that Mayor Shane McFarland would be presenting the Tennessee 
Recreation and Parks Association (TRPA) Awards.  Mayor McFarland presented the 
awards as follows: 
 
Dennis Rainier Award – through TRPA Athletics Branch, recognizes an individual who 
demonstrates excellence in athletic planning and programming.  Recipient –  
Michael McCafferty. 
 
Wayne Hansard Award – through TRPA Municipal County Interest Section – recognizes 
an individual who demonstrates excellence in the maintenance of parks, facilities, and/or 
grounds. Recipient – Shane Phillips. 
 
Arts Award – through TRPA Programming and Recreation Branch – recognizes an 
individual who has demonstrated innovation and creativity and inspires others to develop 
similar programs.  Recipient – Susan Hicks. 
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Special Events Award – through TRPA Programming and Recreation Branch – 
recognizes an individual who has demonstrated innovation and creativity and inspires 
others to develop similar programs.  Recipient - Vonchelle Stembridge (not present). 
 
Mr. Miller stated that Murfreesboro Parks and Recreation Department (MPRD) is always 
represented well at the TRPA Awards Banquet and that staff’s work is appreciated.  Mr. 
Williams agreed and said that the staff makes a good team that is second to none. 
 
Mr. Williams provided the commission members with a Finance Report for July-October 
2022 and said that the department is performing well and reaching expected benchmarks.  
Even increases in some areas not anticipated are evident. Mr. Cunningham asked Mr. 
Williams if he had any concerns with the budget for the remainder of the year and if he 
knew of any matters on the horizon for MPRD.  Mr. Williams said that there were no 
budget concerns currently and that the athletic facilities should continue to bring in a lot 
of revenue, especially Richard Siegel Park with the turf fields and new indoor facility when 
it opens.  Mr. Williams added that the soccer park had a big tournament recently with 90 
teams participating, only 3 from Tennessee, which resulted in a large economic impact 
for Murfreesboro. Further, Mr. Williams shared that the new budget season was coming 
up, and staff would be working hard to try to set expected revenues correctly.  As far as 
department matters in the near future, Mr. Williams said that he would provide the 
commission with a list of CIP (Community Investment Program) projects that money will 
be available for in the next five years, so the commission members can see the broader 
picture of what’s ahead.   
 
Ms. Brittany Garrett, Athletics Facility Supervisor, asked for approval of a fee increase for 
the 2023 Daddy-Daughter Dance to be held on February 11, 5:00-8:00 p.m., at Patterson 
Community Center.  She said that the 2022 dance was a huge success; however, the 
former pricing had been somewhat confusing to participants with a fee per couple and a 
fee for each extra girl that attended with a couple.  Ms. Garrett explained that staff is 
proposing to charge each person $15 to attend the 2023 dance.  She added that financial 
assistance will be provided when needed.  Dr. Bonner said that she attended the 2022 
dance to observe, and she thought the fathers had all the girls feeling like princesses. Dr. 
Bonner made a motion to approve the requested fee of $15 per person for the upcoming 
dance.  Mr. Bill Shacklett seconded, and motion passed by unanimous vote.   
 
Mr. Bart Fite, Sports Com Superintendent, presented for approval the annual Holiday 
Special, Buy One, Get One (BOGO) free monthly and/or yearly passes for Sports Com 
and Patterson Community Center.  The offer will run December 12, 2022 through January 
15, 2023, at 5:00 p.m.  Free daily passes will be provided to BOGO customers for them 
to share with friends/family who might want to visit Sports Com or Patterson.  Mr. Fite 
added that the more monthly or yearly passes a person buys, the more free passes the 
person gets.  Mr. Fite also said that revenues for the Holiday Special were down during 
2020 but picked back up last year.  Mr. Miller said he knows the two facilities get 100s of 
memberships with the BOGO sales. Mr. Cunningham asked about the membership 
numbers for Sports Com and Patterson.  Mr. Fite said he only had the revenue numbers 
with him for 2018-2019 and stated that Sports Com brought in a total of $220,000 for the 
combined years, while Patterson brought in a total of $170,000.  Mr. Miller entertained a 
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motion for approval of the BOGO Holiday Special as presented, and Mr. Cunningham 
made a motion to approve.  Mr. Shawn Wright seconded, and motion passed by 
unanimous vote.   
 
Mr. Fite next invited everyone to participate in the Polar Bear Plunge on Saturday, 
January 7th, at Boro Beach.  Activities will be held in the Sports Com Gym from 8:30-
10:00 a.m., followed by the plunge at 10:00 a.m.  Mr. Miller said the event is fun to watch 
whether a person participates or not. 
 
Ms. Dawn Thomas, Wilderness Station Facility Coordinator, asked approval for 
Adventure Day at the Wilderness Station on June 29, 2023, 9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m., for youth 
ages 10-12.  Participants will get to kayak, learn archery, hike, and learn some survival 
skills that day.  Proposed was a registration fee of $25 plus a $10 activity fee to help offset 
program costs.  Dr. Bonner made a motion to approve the program and its fees as 
described.  Mr. Shacklett seconded.  Motion passed by unanimous vote. 
 
Ms. Thomas next requested approval for an activity fee increase for some of the 
Wilderness Station’s summer camps to help offset costs associated with them.  Current 
camp activity fees range from $25-$50, but the fee increase would change the range to 
$25-$75 for some camps.  Ms. Rachel Singer added that the actual activity fee increase 
would be $25 where necessary.  Mr. Ricky Turner made a motion to approve the fee 
increase for the Wilderness Station’s summer camps.  Dr. Bonner seconded, and motion 
passed by unanimous vote. 
 
Mr. Jacob Fogel, Assistant Outdoor Recreation Coordinator for the Wilderness Station, 
presented for approval a new program, Intro to Backpacking Series, for ages 15 – adult 
(minors must be accompanied by their parent).  The series will have five classes 
consisting of two classroom days, practice hikes, and an overnight trip to South 
Cumberland State Park at the end of the series. Participants will learn the basics of 
backpacking, including trip planning, important gear to have, packing properly, and safety 
in the wilderness.  Dates for the program will be December 30, 2022, and January 20, 
February 25, March 25, and April 22-23, 2023.  The proposed fee per person is $75.  Mr. 
Miller asked how many participants would be accepted.  Mr. Fogel said that currently the 
maximum number is 10 due to limited space in the van.  Dr. Trey Duke made a motion to 
approve the Intro to Backpacking Series and proposed fee as presented.  Dr. Bonner 
seconded.  Motion passed by unanimous vote. 
 
Mr. Fogel also presented for approval a Teen Overnight Backpacking program for youth 
ages 13-15.  The trip would be from 9:00 a.m. on Thursday, July 6th until 4:00 p.m. on 
Friday, July 7th, 2023.  Drop off and pickup will be at the Wilderness Station.  Participants 
will learn the basics of backpacking, how to properly pack a backpack, wilderness safety, 
and Leave No Trace principles. No prior experience will be required.  The trip will be a 
moderate level backpacking activity with intermediate level hiking.  The location is TBA, 
and gear will be provided to the participants.  Also, a mandatory meeting will be held prior 
to the trip.  Mr. Fogel said that staff is proposing a registration fee of $50 plus a $30 activity 
fee to offset costs of staff, camping fees, and travel.  Dr. Bonner made a motion to approve 
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the Teen Overnight Backpacking program as requested, and Dr. Duke seconded.  Motion 
passed by unanimous vote.  
 
Ms. Melinda Tate announced upcoming programs and events as follows: 
 

 Drive-Thru Christmas Lights at Cannonsburgh December 2-18, 2022, - 5:00-8:00 
p.m. 

 Santa Splash and Dash at Patterson Community Center, 5:00-8:00 p.m., 40 
maximum participants, $5 preregistration/$7 day of registration 

 Nature in the Wild Art Fair, December 10th, Wilderness Station, 10:00 a.m.-4:00 
p.m., nature-oriented art for sale; free to attend 

 Music in the Wild, December 10th, Wilderness Station, 6:00-8:00 p.m., free to 
attend 

 Buy One, Get One Free Monthly and Yearly Passes for Sports Com/Patterson, 
December 12, 2022 – January 15, 2023, at 5:00 p.m. 

 Murfreesboro Christmas Parade, December 11th, 2:00 p.m. 
 Sports Com Customer Appreciation Day, December 9th, 9:30 a.m.-1:00 p.m. 
 New Year’s Day 5K, Barfield Crescent Park, 500 maximum participants, 10:00 

a.m., $25 fee, register at murfreesboroparks.com   
 Christmas at Patterson, December 16th, 6:00-9:00 p.m., free to attend, holiday 

photo opportunities (with cameras of patrons), appearances by Santa Claus, 
Santa’s sleigh on site, story time with Mrs. Claus, and various crafts/activities 

 Polar Bear Plunge at Sports Com on January 7, 2023 - Arctic Adventure in the gym 
at 8:30 a.m. and Plunge at 10:00 a. m. – event to benefit Special Olympics Area 
16 

 Patterson Indoor Triathlon (swim 500 yards; bike 12 miles; run 3 miles), 
February 23, 2023 – Registration fee $30 by December 30, 2022 
 

Additional information on the above programs/events may be found on the City’s website 
and on the department’s Facebook pages.  Mr. Miller said the City is fortunate to have 
such talented employees.  Mr. Williams added that the department appreciates the 
commission’s continued support and guidance. He also told Mr. Ricky Turner that his time 
and dedication to the commission was appreciated and that he would be missed.  Being 
no more business, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
Meeting Adjourned: 12:40 p.m. 
 
Minutes Approved:  
 
 
________________________________  ________________________________ 
Eddie Miller, MPRC Chair    Nate Williams, MPRD Director 



























 
 
 
 

January 19, 2023 
 
For Murfreesboro Parks and Recreation Commission: 
 
RE: Jr. Docent Program- Homeschool Edition 
 
As an item for the MPRC Agenda of February 1, 2023, approval for a new program, Jr. 
Docent Program, is requested. 
 
Background 
 
The Cannonsburgh Village would like to offer “Jr. Docent Program: Homeschool Edition” 
on March 23 & 24, 2023, from 10 am-12 pm for ages 13-16.  Participants will take a tour 
of the village, complete team building activities that will enable them to explore the site 
while completing a task and discuss roles and responsibilities. We will cover safety for 
volunteers, guests, and the artifacts, as well as customer service and communication. 
 
Fiscal Impact 
 
A $20 fee will help to offset the costs associated with the program. 
 
Recommendation 
 
It is recommended that the commission approve the Jr. Docent program and requested 
fee. 
 
 
Mary Beth Nevills 
Cannonsburgh Village Assistant Program Coordinator 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Murfreesboro Parks and Recreation Department 
697 Veterans Parkway * P.O. Box 748 * Murfreesboro, Tennessee 37133-0748  

Phone 615 890 5333 * TDD 615 849 2689 * www.murfreesborotn.gov 



January 26, 2023 

For Murfreesboro Parks and Recreation Commission: 

RE: New Ballfield Rental Fees  

As an item for the MPRC Agenda of February 1, 2023, staff is recommending 
implementation of new fees for ballfield rentals. 

Background 

The goal of MPRD is to promote the City’s mission statement of providing a safe, 
progressive, and healthy community for its citizens to ensure the highest possible 
quality of life. Ballfields are important to reaching that goal.  Staff has done research 
into comparable ballfield rental fees, and the attached fee list is laid out in accordance. 

Fiscal Impact 

These fees will help offset costs related to increasing prices for trash services, janitorial 
supplies, and field equipment. Additionally, there will be increased ballfield revenue.  

Recommendation 

It is recommended that the commission approve the new ballfield rental fees to be 
implemented upon approval. 

Attachment  

Ballfield Rental Fees 

Brittany Garrett 
Athletics Supervisor 

Murfreesboro Parks and Recreation Department 
697 Veterans Parkway * P.O. Box 748 * Murfreesboro, Tennessee 37133-0748  

Phone 615 890 5333 * TDD 615 849 2689 * www.murfreesborotn.gov 



Current Fees Proposed New Fees
Practice Rental Rate $20/hr $30/hr

Game Rate $50 single game / $75 doubleheader $75 single game / $90 doubleheader

Tournament Rate $150/field $250/field

Nonrefundable deposit $150/event $250/facility

Midday Reline $20/field $50/field

Athletics Ballfield Rates
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